REPORT OF THE BUDGET COMMITTEE

TO CABINET BRIEFING, TUESDAY, 12TH MARCH, 2002 

Subject : BUDGET MONITORING

Budget Committee met on 6th March and considered the following reports :-

· From the Director of Corporate Services concerning the monitoring of the revenue budget and capital programme for 2001/02 and the accounting for bad debts ;

· From the Director of Development Services concerning the policy for dealing with surplus property. 

Budget Monitoring 

· The Committee was assured that the revenue budget continues to remain on target as identified in the approximate outturn reported last month and that no new issues of concern had been identified by directorates.

· It was noted that the expected report on the Civic Centre catering facility was not available and the Director of Education and Leisure was requested to ensure the report is available for the 3rd April meeting, as was the Director of Personnel and Performance concerning a report on Single Status.

· Budget Committee has been concerned for some time that reports which have been requested have been delayed for up to 6 months. In future the following procedure will be adopted:

1. When the agenda is being put together the Chair will be advised of any missing reports. He will then contact the Director concerned to expedite the process.

2. If the report is still not available the relevant Director will be required to attend the Budget Committee to explain the situation and to give a verbal report.

If we are to scrutinise effectively we must be sure that remedies are in place at the earliest opportunity to correct budget problems and delay in reporting has only served to make this situation worse.

· The capital programme continues to be subject to close and careful scrutiny to ensure expenditure remains within the available resource. The completion of the sale of Swinton Precinct for £3.2m was noted.

· Copies of the revenue and capital monitoring reports are attached.

· There were no issues to be drawn to Cabinet's attention concerning the reports on bad debts and surplus property.

COUNCILLOR ROGER LIGHTUP

Chairman, Budget Committee

